The Canadian Maritime Law Association



OCT 2 8 2016

L'Association canadienne de droit maritime

Website: www.cmla.org

David G. Colford, President

Brisset Bishop s.e.n.c. 2020 Robert-Bourassa Boulevard, Suite 2020 Montreal, QC H3A 2A5 Tel: 514-393-3700 Fax: 514-393-1211

E-mail: davidcolford@brissetbishop.com

Robert C. Wilkins, Secretary-Treasurer

Borden Ladner Gervais LLP 1000 de la Gauchetière Street West, Suite 900 Montreal, QC H3B 5H4

Tel: 514-954-3184 Fax: 514 954-1905

E-mail: rwilkins@blg.com

October 21, 2016

Marc D. Isaacs, Adjunct Professor Faculty of Law University of Toronto c/o Isaacs & Co. 11 King Street West, Suite 1200 Toronto, ON M5H 4C7

Re: William Tetley Award

Dear Professor Isaacs:

In 2014, The Canadian Maritime Law Association ("CMLA") organized an essay contest to honour of the late William Tetley, who taught and published on maritime law at McGill University for 35 years, was a past president of the CMLA and contributed significantly to the development of maritime law, both within Canada and around the world. Submissions were received and reviewed in late 2014 and early 2015. The Award was ultimately presented in 2015 to Danielle Scriven, a LL.M. student at Dalhousie University, for her excellent paper on ballast water management.

The Board of Directors of the CMLA now wishes to sponsor a second William Tetley Award competition in 2017. Once again, the Award will take the form of a monetary prize of between \$500.00 and \$1,000.00, to be awarded by the CMLA to Canadian authors of high-quality articles, papers, publications or other written materials of a maritime nature. Submissions need not relate only to maritime <u>law</u>, but may address any topic of an educational nature relating to



any aspect of the marine industry. The authors themselves may submit their works or someone else may do so on their behalf. Winning submissions will be published in the Canadian Maritime Law Association Journal (or reprinted there with the consent of the copyright holder, if already published elsewhere). The Award will be bestowed only where submissions considered to be of publishable quality are received. To review and evaluate submissions, and to decide on the winners, frequency and amount of the Award, the CMLA's selection committee will once again be chaired by P. Jeremy Bolger, a past president of the CMLA.

The CMLA hereby requests your cooperation in publicizing the Professor William Tetley Award 2017 among your members and in encouraging submissions to the selection committee. A notice is attached, which we would ask you to kindly distribute to your members and/or to post in a conspicuous location in your premises.

Should you have any questions about the Award, do not hesitate to contact the undersigned or Mr. Bolger (jbolger@blg.com; tel.: 514-954-3119).

Thanking you in advance for your cooperation, and with best regards, I remain,

Yours sincerely,

David G. Colford

President

THE CANADIAN MARITIME LAW ASSOCIATION THE WILLIAM TETLEY AWARD 2017

The Award: The Canadian Maritime Law Association ("CMLA") has established a literary

prize, to be called the "William Tetley Award" (the "Award").

<u>Purpose</u>: The Award is named in honour of the late Professor William Tetley, C.M.,

Q.C., who taught maritime law at the Faculty of Law of McGill University in Montreal, for some thirty-five years, in recognition of his outstanding contribution to the development of maritime law and maritime law education, both in Canada

and around the world.

Nature: The Award will take the form of a monetary prize of between \$500.00 and

\$1,000.00, as determined by the selection committee, to be awarded to Canadian

authors of high-quality articles, papers or publications.

Topics: Submissions need not be confined to topics of maritime law, but may be devoted

to any topic of an educational nature pertinent to the marine industry.

Publication: Winning submissions will be published in the Canadian Maritime Law

Association Journal (or republished there with the consent of the copyright

holder if already published elsewhere).

Frequency: The Award will not necessarily be granted every year, but only on receipt by

the selection committee of submissions it deems to be of publishable quality.

Submissions: Submissions (in English or French) may be made by the authors themselves or

by anyone acting on their behalf. Submissions should be printed out on 8-1/2" x 11" paper, accompanied by an electronic copy on a CD-ROM in pdf format,

and sent to:

Mr. P. Jeremy Bolger, Chair of the Selection Committee

William Tetley Award

c/o Borden Ladner Gervais LLP

1000 De la Gauchetière Street West, Suite 900

Montreal, Quebec H3B 5H4.

Submissions must include the name, postal and email addresses and telephone

number(s) of the author and the submitter (if other than the author).

<u>Deadline</u>: Submissions must be received no later than December 31, 2016.

Submissions may be made at **any time** and will be **evaluated by the selection committee**. The committee will notify the author and submitter of its decision within a reasonable time following receipt of submissions.